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Text of D.O.Letter of the Hon’ble Chief Minister of Tamil Nadu 

Thiru.M.K.Stalin addressed to the Hon’ble Chief Minister of Delhi, 

Himachal Pradesh, Jharkhand, Karnataka, Kerala, Punjab, 

Telangana and West Bengal requesting to consider passing 

resolution to abolish the NEET exams in their State Legislative 

Assembly.  

 

I write this letter to bring to your kind attention an important matter 

relating to the future of medical education and aspirations of lakhs of students 

and parents. The recent news reports on the irregularities during the NEET 

examination have exposed the weaknesses of the National Testing Agency (NTA) 

and also shattered the dreams of thousands of students who had appeared for 

the NEET exam. 

As you are aware, we have been consistently opposing the implementation 

of NEET ever since its inception. We have been insisting that the admissions to 

all professional degree courses be made on the basis of the Higher Secondary 

examination marks and not on a separate entrance exam. We are opposing 

NEET, because it has effectively closed the doors of medical education to the 

rural and poor families that cannot afford the high cost coaching required to face 

NEET exam. 

In this regard, we have today (28.6.2024) unanimously passed a 

resolution in the State Legislative Assembly seeking exemption from NEET 

Examinations for Tamil Nadu and also provide medical admissions based on the 

12th standard marks obtained by students in school education. Considering the 

repeated irregularities in the NEET examinations, the Union Government should 

also make necessary amendments in the National Medical Commission Act, so 

that the NEET system is given up at the national level.  

Considering the importance and seriousness of the issue, I request you to 

consider passing a similar resolution in your State Legislative Assembly also to 

urge the Union Government to abolish the NEET Exams in the interest of the 

students of our States. 

 

செளியீடு: இயக்குநர், செய்தி மக்கள் ச ாடர்புத்துறை, சென்றை-9 

 

 

 


